COUNCIL OF NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATIONS

November 17, 2003, 7 PM

Council Chambers

Germantown Municipal Center

NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATIONS REPRESENTED:  English Meadows, Gardens of Oakleigh, Georgelawn, Grove Park, Hunters Run, Kimbrough Green, Oakleigh III, Poplar Estates, Riverchase, Shady Creek, Village of Wicklow, Winchester Forest Hill Estates.

GUESTS:  Dennis Wolf, Patrick Lawton, Jerry Cook, Marge Riepe, Sharon Goldsworthy, and Tom Lott.

CALL TO ORDER: Jill Arthur called the meeting to order at 7:10 PM.

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS:  No new associations were represented.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  The minutes were approved as written.

GUEST SPEAKER:

Fire Chief Dennis Wolf spoke about emergency preparedness and the July 2003 storm.  He reported that on July 22 there were 227 severe weather storms reported by the NOAA Storm Prediction Center.  The one that hit Memphis was not a tornado like in 1994 but contained straight-line winds.  In this type of storm, damage and power outage is more spread out, and the City tried to provide as many services as possible.  In a storm such as this, citizens are pretty much on their own for the first 48 hours—the main job of the City is recovery.  He mentioned that CERT (certified emergency response team) training is valuable in such situations, especially if there is a CERT representative in each neighborhood.

He mentioned that the following should be included in an emergency kit:  food, candles, and batteries; a 3-day supply of food, water, and juices; medicines; needs for smaller children and senior citizens; credits cards and cash on hand; and a battery-operated radio.  There are 10 sirens in Germantown; 5 more are coming and will be installed as soon as poles can be procured.  The Fire Department has approximately 20 generators that can be loaned out for medical reasons during an emergency.  It cannot restock oxygen tanks.  The Germantown Centre was operated as a convenience center, a place where people could get cool and take a shower.  It was not a registered shelter because food, nursing care, and security were not being provided.

The audience offered the following concerns/comments:

1.  Why don’t we go underground with the power lines on Poplar?  (That is up to MLGW.)

2.  People need to know when their debris will be hauled off, so they don’t unnecessarily hire their own contractor to remove debris.

3.  There needs to be a better way to get word to the citizens when the power and telephone is off—maybe use the post office or a private radio band.

4.  People need to know what shelters are open in the City—who will have emergency power, and the status of the Germantown Centre.

5.  The City should compile a list of potential problems citizens can expect.

6.  The City should tell the residents who and what the neighbors can check on.

7.  The City should establish a list of whom to call about certain problems.

8.  People should be informed about who is the clearinghouse for problems.

9.  Somewhere, before an emergency occurs, residents should be given a list of whom to call.

10.  It was suggested by a representative that neighborhood associations buy generators for use in their own neighborhoods.

Chief Wolf handed out the City’s Hazard Mitigation Plan.  He asked that any residents who have comments or input on the plan contact him. 

OLD BUSINESS:

Mayor’s Report – Mayor Goldsworthy reported that Memphis/Shelby County is getting out of the business of operating the library, and that job is going to fall on the shoulders of the surrounding cities.  A determination will be made about how to operate the library, whether as part of the Memphis/Shelby County system, in a regional system, or in a local system.  Negotiations are going on with WKNO about its potential relocation to the City, north of GPAC.  The Mayor passed out a sheet highlighting the holiday activities in the City including the lighting contest, tree lighting, Santa’s talking mailbox, journey to the North Pole, the holiday parade on December 13, and the Germantown Symphony Orchestra and Chorus holiday concert.  She also encouraged people to shop Germantown first and last.

Police Department Report—Deputy Chief Tom Lott distributed the latest crime report.  He also gave everyone a sheet with information about the Citizen Corps, which is being promoted by the Office of Homeland Security.

Election of officers – The following were elected by acclimation to two-year terms:  Luci Cromer, Chairman; Chuck Mullins, Vice-chairman—membership; Edgar Babian, Vice-chairman—program; John Gregory, Secretary.

NEW BUSINESS:

Association concerns—Shady Creek requested that CONA ask the City to revisit the sign ordinance, especially as it pertains to posting of signs in neighborhoods announcing an association meeting for the purpose of electing officers.  The issue will be referred to the Neighborhood Preservation Commission.

Neighborhood association representatives received a letter from a resident of Forest Hill Lane calling attention to the request for rezoning of property north of Poplar Avenue between Johnson Road and Forest Hill-Irene Road.  Jerry Cook gave background on the project and informed people about the December 8 public hearing.

Announcements—Billy Brown announced that there will be a renovated housing tour, sponsored by the Neighborhood Preservation Commission, next spring.  This will be an open house for homes that have been remodeled.  If you or anyone you know would be willing to be part of this tour, contact Billy, hopefully with before and after pictures.

Jill Arthur thanked her fellow officers for their work during the past two years.

Next Meeting—The next meeting will be January 22, 2004, at 7 PM, in the Council Chambers of the Germantown Municipal Center.

ADJOURNMENT:
The meeting was adjourned at 8:56 PM.  

